
 
 
 
 

February 13, 2006 
 
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order 
this 13th day of February, 2006, in the conference room of the Cleveland County Fairgrounds, 
605 E. Robinson, Norman, Oklahoma, by Chairman Leroy Krohmer.  Roll was called by 
Dorinda Harvey, County Clerk/Secretary and those present were: 
 
Leroy Krohmer, Chairman 
Saundra DeSelms, Vice-Chairman 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
Bill Graves, Member 
Rhonda Hall, Member 
Denise Heavner, Member 
George Skinner, Member 
 
Member F. DeWayne Beggs, was absent. 
 
After the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting of January 23, 2006, and there being 
no additions or corrections, Denise Heaver moved that the minutes be approved.  Rhonda 
Hall seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Bill 
Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Dorinda Harvey moved, seconded by Denise Heavner, to approve the following Transfer of 
Appropriations: 
 

a.   From Sheriff’s Revolving Fund Maintenance and Operations, CFBRE2,  
                  $10,000.00 to Sheriff’s Revolving Fund Personal Services, CFBRE1A. 

 
b.   From General Government Maintenance and Operations, R2, $15,934.00,  

                  to Sheriff’s Board of Prisoners, B2B. 
 

 c.   From General Government Courthouse Security, R3BS, $85,983.00, to  
                 General Government Courthouse Security Personal Services, R3BS1A,  
                 $84,483.00 and General Government Courthouse Security Maintenance  
                 and Operations, R3BS2A, $1,500.00. 

 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Bill 
Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 
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Saundra DeSelms, County Treasurer, stated that her office was eighty-six (86) percent 
collected as of today. 
 
Denise Heavner asked if the Board of County Commissioners had made a decision about 
employees entering the Courthouse once the remodeling is completed. 
Leroy Krohmer stated it would be a card system and Bill Graves stated the thought that also. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, George Skinner moved that the 
meeting be adjourned.  Dorinda Harvey seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  Leroy Krohmer, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; Bill 
Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; George Skinner, yes. 
Motion carried. 


